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FORTHCOMING EVENTS / REMINDERS 

Friday 15 December Swimming all school 

REPORTS SENT HOME ON U-EDUCATE US 

Monday 18 December  Swimming all school 

Tuesday 19th December The Summit Year 6 Student Leadership Excursion 

Wednesday 20 December Last day of Term early dismissal 1.30pm 

PLEASE JOIN US for our last assembly at 1pm to celebrate and acknowledge those 

who are leaving us. 

Tuesday 30th  January 

2024 

First day of Term 1 2024 for students 

Tuesday 13th February Pupil Free Day Staff Professional Learning  

Science of Learning at Grey St Primary 

Please note the newsletter will now be emailed to all parents /carers at the nominated email addresses on file. It’s 

also available on the website and uEducateUS. 

From Mrs Duncan’s Desk 

As we approach the end of the school year, it's with mixed emotions 

that we bid farewell to some cherished families and students. In our 

close-knit school community, we've forged strong bonds with both students and parents, and it has 

truly been an honour and privilege to be a part of the formative years of your child's education. 

To our departing families, we extend our heartfelt thanks for entrusting us with your child's learning journey. As you move 
forward, we wish you the very best in all your future endeavours. Your contributions to our school community have been in-
valuable, and you will be greatly missed. 

A Special Farewell to Our Grade 6 Stars of 2023: Join us in bidding a fond farewell and best wishes to our Grade 6 students of 
2023: Ryleigh, Patrick, Isabelle, Jasmine, Toby G, Kyden, Toby M, Corey, Logan, and Matilda. Your time with us has left a lasting 
impact, and we are confident that each of you will continue to shine in your future pursuits. 

To the parents of our Grade 6 students, we express our deepest gratitude for your unwavering support over the years. Your 
involvement and dedication have made a significant difference in our school community, and we are truly appreciative.  

To those families who no longer have children at our school, we say a heartfelt farewell and extend a final thank you for all the 
help and support you've generously given to our school. Your legacy lives on in the positive impact you've had on our commu-
nity. 

As we close this chapter, we look forward to the new beginnings that the next school year will bring. Thank you all for being a 

part of the Boolarra Primary School family, and we wish everyone a restful and joyful holiday season. 
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YEAR 6 GRADUATION 2023 

Last night ,we held our annual  Graduation Ceremony. Grade 

6 graduation marks a significant milestone, symbolizing the 

transition from primary to middle school. This change is more 

than just a shift in educational levels; it's a bridge to new 

friendships, increased responsibilities, and a broader academ-

ic landscape. The ceremony embodies growth, resilience, and 

the culmination of foundational learning experiences. It's a 

moment when students, teachers, and parents come togeth-

er to celebrate accomplishments, fostering a sense of pride 

and eagerness for the transformative journey awaiting these 

bright young minds.  

 

Congratulations to our primary school award 

winners! Your hard work, dedication, and out-

standing achievements have shone brightly. 

Each of you has exemplified excellence in your 

own unique way, making us immensely proud. 

Keep reaching for the stars, and may this recog-

nition be just the beginning of your many future 

successes. Well done!  

Lion’s Club Values Award: Matilda & Isabelle 

Boolarra Community Development Group: Toby 

Bill Brannan RSL: Corey Ray 

Bendigo Bank Community Award: Ryleigh 

DUX of Boolarra Primary School: Ryleigh 



Have a wonderful holiday  from Mrs Duncan 

Child Safe Standard 5 

Over the past weeks we have been detailing 

the requirements of each child safe standard 

and outlining the work we do at Boolarra Pri-

mary school to meet each standard. This week 

we will look at standard five- Equity is upheld 

and divers needs respected in policy and prac-

tice. In complying with Child Safe Standard five, 

an organisation must ensure the organisation, 

including staff and volunteers, understands 

children’s diverse circumstances, and provides 

support and responds to those who are vulner-

able. At Boolarra Primary School our students 

have access to information, support and com-

plaints processes in ways that are culturally 

safe, accessible and easy to understand. We 

pay particular attention to the needs of chil-

dren with a disability, children from culturally 

and linguistically diverse backgrounds and 

those who are unable to live at home.  In addi-

tion, we also pay particular attention to the 

needs of Aboriginal children and promote a 

culturally safe environment for them. Further 

details on our efforts to meet standard five can 

 

STUDENT REPORTS—NOW AVAILABLE ON U-EDUCATE US 

As we approach the end of the term, we are excited to share your 

child's primary school report with you. The reports provide a com-

prehensive overview of your child's academic progress, high-

lighting achievements, areas of growth, and future goals. We en-

courage you to take the time to review the report together with 

your child, celebrating their successes and discussing areas for 

improvement. Your engagement in this process is invaluable and 

contributes to your child's continued success. Should you have any 

questions or require clarification, please don't hesitate to reach 

out. Thank you for your ongoing support in nurturing a love for 

learning.  

This semester we have moved to a digital report. If you require a 

hard copy please contact the office. 

STUDENT LEADERSHIP 

Our primary school proudly hosted a Leadership Day, 

entirely organized by our students! Our young leaders 

showcased their skills and initiatives. It was a day 

filled with enthusiasm, creativity, and a celebration of 

the leadership potential within each child. A remarka-

ble testament to our future leaders!  



  

 

School Council Report 

 

This term has been exciting. This is our last term of the year and everyone’s tired but it 

has been productive. 

 

Firstly, the play. It’s been so fun practicing and rehearsing. The actual play is on Thursday 

and we believe we are going to do awesome! It’ll be amusing (we hope). 

 

Secondly, on the 24th of November, we went to Elizabeth street to meet the author of 

“Where the lyrebird lives”. Everyone had many questions and opportunities to do stuff. 

Also, there were free sausages. We sang songs and did ice breaker activities as well. 

 

Third of all, THE GRADE 6 GRADUATION! We are so enthusiastic about this! We are work-

ing on our presentations and we agreed on a theme. The theme is girls in white and boys 

in black. We don’t know if we are having a sleepover. We would like one but, like I said 

before, we don’t know if we are having one. 

 

Next thing we are talking about is the clubs. The clubs we have so far are art, sport, gar-

dening and cooking. Art is ran by Ryleigh and Isabelle, sport is ran by Ava and Violet, gar-

dening is ran by Sophia and cooking is ran by ruby and Logan. It is very fun. 

 

Lastly, In the older grade we are making a picture story book for the little grade. Most of 

the kids have finished, but there are a couple more yet to finish.  

 

That is all the information we can remember. So far this term has been entertaining. 



Week 10 Term 4 

Harrison 

For the independence  he 

is beginning to show with 

his maths and reading.  

Harry is also able to focus 

on his work at his table 

and always completes his 

tasks on time. 

 Week 11 Term 4 

Ashton 

This week Ashton has 

shown great engagement 

with his peers, teachers, 

and activities.  He has also 

demonstrated exceptional 

generosity by sharing his 

treats with the class and 

staff.  Go Ashton! 

 

Week 10 Term  4 

Ava 

For showing respect and 

kindness for classmates..  

Ava you have helped a 

student to know what to 

do and made them feel 

valued. 

 

 

Week 11 Term 4 

WHOLE OF GRADE PREP 

TO 2 

For all being a wonderful 

grade for the year of 2023. 

 

 

Positive Yard Behaviour 
Congratulations to the following students.  

You have demonstrated our school values out 
in the Yard:  

Students can choose an item from our 

prize box or a hot chip lunch on Friday 

  Leon  Ivy-Rose    

We hope these students have a brilliant time 

celebrating becoming one year older. Happy 

Birthday from all of us at Boolarra PS! 

December—Toby M   

January—Kean, Ethan, Blake and Jake 



Maths Achievement Awards 

Week 10 Term 4 

Patrick 

 

 

Week 11 Term 4 

None 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week  10 Term 4 

Ryleigh 

 

 

 

Week  11 Term 4 

None 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Isabelle’s Mum, Nadine, Gewalin’s Dad, Craig 

and Barb for helping with our swimming 

program. 

• Doug and Elizabeth Black for preparing 

breakfast at school for our students. 

• Gewalin’s Mum and Dad, Pen and Craig for 

providing food at our Production of Frozen. 

• Barb for always helping in our classroom. 

Spread The Word– 2024 Enrolments 
 
Support your community, support your 
school. 
 
We are currently accepting enrolments for 
2024. If you know of anyone who is eligible 
to enrol at our school in 2024 please 
encourage them to contact the school.  

JUST A REMINDER………. 

If your child is absent 

Please let us know by calling on 5169 6471 

or entering the absence via the 

uEducateUS app by 8.45am. 

Thank you 

 

 



U-Educate Us  - PARENT COMMUNICATION/NOTIFICATION SYSTEM 

Last term the school changed our parent communication platform from Skoolbag/Audri to  

U-Educate Us due to increasing costs. Notes have been sent home so parents so can put the App on 

their phone. These notes included the steps that needed to be followed and individual passwords for 

families. If you have not received your note please contact the school so we can send one home. It is 

important that all families have the app on their phone as this will be our method of communication 

should we need to close the school. As many parents would remember, this was necessary in 2020 

when we experienced a severe weather event which resulted in our closure for two days. This last 

week should be a reminder to us all of the importance in having an effective communication system. 

As A Bushfire at Risk School we may be instructed to close on a Catastrophic Day. Parents should use 

this system to notify the school of any absences.  



         




